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Tick, Tock, Will Congress Speed Up The Gift Tax Clock?  

W e d n e s d a y ,  N o v e m b e r  0 9 ,  2 0 1 1  

As part of the 2010 budget showdown, the unified credit equivalent for federal gift taxes 
was bumped up to $5 million for 2011 and 2012. In 2013, the amount will be reduced 
down to $1 million with the expiration of the Bush tax cuts, unless Congress and the 
President act to modify that amount. What this means is that high net worth taxpayers 
only have until the end of 2012 to take advantage of the $5 million exemption. 

Or do they? About a month ago, rumors started that the Congressional budget “Super 
Committee” that is tasked with producing budget cuts to Congress by November 23 was 
considering a reduction in the exemption to $1 million. What was once a trickle is now 
becoming a torrent of newsletters and warnings regarding the possible reduction with an 
effective date of November 23. 

So far, I have not seen anything from official sources on this. Personally, I find it hard to 
swallow that the Republicans on the Super Committee would accept this, but of course, 
anything is possible in Washington D.C. Even if a change is contemplated, there is no 
certainty that the effective date would be on November 23 – it could be before or after 
that. 
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